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PREP-Yr 2 SPORTS DAY 
The weather did not disappoint when we held our annual Prep – Year 2 Sports Day. AŌer weeks of preparaƟon, our 
young athletes ran, jumped, kicked and threw across the six different rotaƟons throughout the day. The sprint finish 
was a major highlight and it was great to see students, staff and parents get involved in the races at the end. A huge 
thanks must go to our junior captains Rhylee and Lachie for hosƟng the event; as well as our house captains and 
leaders Maxie, Phoebe, Bridget, Gabe, Banjo, Jonah, Ari, Tilly, Oscar, ScarleƩ, Carter, Dylan, Theo, Nicky and Jordan for 
organising and coordinaƟng the acƟviƟes. It was also great to see so many parents aƩend the event. 

CLIMATE CHANGE FESTIVAL 
Year 12 student Amaya Chula was recently invited to 
parƟcipate in the Cambridge Zero Climate FesƟval. She 
spoke at the opening event of the fesƟval. This is one of 
the world’s most admired and presƟgious university 
climate events.  

Amaya hopes to become a marine biologist. She is 
passionate about the environment and is a junior Land 
Care member. She is also commiƩed to the rights of all 
humans, plants and animals, and wants to make a 
difference in the world.   
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Dear Students, Parents, Guardians and Carers, 

I hope you are all enjoying the sunshine as much as we 
are at school. Students have been making the most of 
this stunning weather at recess and lunch, which is 
lovely to see. It seems we have managed to escape the 
worst of the floods in our area. Last week I aƩended a 
Regional Principal's MeeƟng online and heard from 
colleagues about the impact flooding has had on 
schools and communiƟes. My thoughts are with those 
impacted by the floods, who I know are doing it tough, 
parƟcularly aŌer a couple of difficult years.  

We are in the process of arranging to replace all the old 
lights at school with new LED lights. This comes at no 
cost to the school and will reduce our power 
consumpƟon.  

I would urge you to visit the Bright Art Gallery, if you 
haven't had a chance yet, to see our students’ arts/
technology & Theatre Studies work. The exhibiƟon is 
just amazing!  
 
Our students can be very proud of their achievements, 
which shows great depth of creaƟve thinking and 
process, mastery of various mediums and techniques 
and a wide range of content. The influence of strong 
teaching pracƟces is evident through the overall high 
standard of the works and the evident arƟsƟc growth of 

the students. Student engagement in these classes is 
demonstrated in the effort, thought and care they have 
taken with each piece of their work. Students benefit 
from study in this area through learning creaƟve 
thinking, problem solving, hand/eye coordinaƟon, 
manual dexterity and understanding the visual 
language. The Arts/Technology learning complements 
other aspects of our educaƟon program at Bright P-12 
College to educate and develop the whole child. 
CongratulaƟons all students and teachers involved!  
 
A huge thank you to the Bright Art Gallery for the use of 
their space which allows our student work to be 
displayed in a professional seƫng. See page 9 of the 
newsleƩer for all the details and see the Calendar 
below for informaƟon about the Soirees, which will be 
held at the Bright Art Gallery.  

Jean Olley - Principal 

   

 

 
COLLEGE CALENDAR 

CANTEEN 

Principal’s 

Message 

NOVEMBER 

 
8-16 NOV Art exhibiƟon @ Bright Art Gallery 

9-10 NOV Yr 9 Outdoor Ed overnight hike 

9 NOV  Prep-Yr 4 Soiree @ 6pm 

10 NOV Yr 5-12 Soiree @ 6pm 

17-18 NOV Yr 10 Outdoor Ed overnight hike 

17 NOV Yr 12 graduaƟon dinner 

21-25 NOV Yr 9 Sailing Camp 

21-23 NOV Yr 6 Alexandra Camp 

21-22 NOV Yr 3-4 Melbourne Camp 

22 NOV Yr 8 Mt Buffalo excursion 

25 NOV Yr 11 last day 

 

DECEMBER 

 
2 DEC  PUPIL FREE DAY 

On Thursday 10 November, the Canteen will be closed. Please 
make sure your child / children have a packed lunch on this day. 
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 Yr 4 MOUNT BUFFALO EXCURSION 

“TheÊwholeÊYearÊ4ÊunitÊwentÊtoÊBuffaloÊ

today.ÊWeÊwalkedÊupÊtoÊtheÊstadiumÊandÊ

hoppedÊonÊaÊbus.ÊTheÊbusÊleŌÊtheÊparkingÊlotÊ

andÊweÊwereÊoff.ÊMissÊDudley,ÊMissÊLeonard,Ê

MrsÊFerrito,ÊMerv,ÊDonnaÊandÊIanÊwereÊ

there.ÊIÊsatÊnextÊtoÊHunter.  

WeÊateÊaÊliƩle.ÊIÊhadÊcheese,ÊcrackersÊandÊaÊFreddo.ÊWeÊwentÊtoÊwhereÊtheÊwalkÊstarted.ÊWeÊstoppedÊaÊcoupleÊofÊƟmesÊtoÊ

lookÊatÊtheÊview.ÊTheÊwalkÊloopedÊaroundÊtoÊtheÊstart.ÊWeÊhadÊlunchÊthenÊmadeÊupÊaÊstoryÊsetÊatÊMtÊBuffalo.ÊTheÊrideÊbackÊ

wasÊnice.ÊIÊsatÊnextÊtoÊXaxier.ÊIÊhadÊfun.”ÊBy Walter B 

“MervÊdroveÊallÊofÊusÊupÊthere.ÊAsÊweÊgotÊthereÊweÊateÊaÊquickÊsnack.ÊIÊateÊanÊappleÊandÊwhenÊweÊfinishedÊweÊstartedÊ

walking. 

AsÊweÊwentÊalongÊweÊwentÊthroughÊaÊlotÊofÊrocks.ÊWeÊsawÊlotsÊofÊnatureÊandÊpieceÊofÊGuideÊAlice'sÊpiano.ÊWeÊsawÊ

waterfalls,ÊtheyÊwereÊsoÊcool.  

WhenÊweÊgotÊbackÊweÊhadÊtoÊthinkÊofÊaÊnarraƟveÊwithÊaÊgroup.ÊEthan,ÊJeƩ,ÊHannahÊandÊIÊwereÊinÊaÊgroup.ÊAŌerÊthatÊ

DonnaÊandÊIanÊvoted.ÊOscar'sÊgroupÊwon. 

AŌerÊthatÊweÊmadeÊlunchÊandÊwentÊtoÊtheÊtoiletsÊandÊthenÊgotÊbackÊonÊtheÊbus.ÊTheÊteachersÊwhoÊcameÊwithÊusÊwereÊMissÊ

Dudley,ÊMissÊLeonardÊandÊMissÊFerrito.”ÊBy Deborah K 
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Yr 11 KITCHEN OPERATIONS 
This was one of the final pracƟcal sessions for our Year 11 students for this year. Students had to demonstrate 
following the workflow plan using standard recipe cards.  

Students worked in small groups to produce a fragrant Thai green curry with chicken, rice and vegetables of their 
choice. Students also cooked bread with an oven-baked onion & garlic filling.  
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DIWALI PRESENTATION 

SECONDARY SCHOOL IMMUNISATION PROGRAM CATCH-UPS 

On the 24th of October it was the Indian celebraƟon of Diwali. Our Prep students welcomed our own student Angad, his 
mum Mandeep and their family friend Zeenia into our class to share about Diwali and what they do to celebrate. 
Mandeep explained how it is also known as the fesƟval of lights and shared a video of the Golden Temple in India lit up 
with lights. Our preps were amazed with the light show and the different fireworks they have. Angad handed out paper 
diyas and giŌed freddo frogs to all the students. Thank you to Angad, Mandeep and Zeenia for coming in and sharing 
this special celebraƟon with us.  

Secondary school immunisaƟons are provided to students to reduce their risk of contracƟng preventable diseases 
and some cancers. Health advice regarding immunisaƟons recommends students receive the following: 

Year 7 

· Diphtheria, tetanus and pertussis (whooping cough) (one dose) 

· Human papillomavirus (HPV) (2 doses 6 months apart). 

Year 10 

· Meningococcal A,C,W,Y (one dose). 

Due to COVID-19 related interrupƟons to school-based learning, there are a number of students in years 7 to 12 who 
may have missed these important vaccines. This puts students at an increased risk of illness.  

If your child missed out on their school-based vaccinaƟons, please speak to your GP or local council immunisaƟon 
service about how they can catch up.  

To check if your child is due for any vaccines, refer to their immunisaƟon history statement on the Australian 
ImmunisaƟon Register, using your MyGov account.  

If your child is aged over 14, they may need to access their immunisaƟon history statement themselves, through their 
own MyGov account or the Medicare mobile app. 

STUDENT VOICE FORUM 
“OnÊOctoberÊ21stÊallÊofÊtheÊyearÊfivesÊandÊschoolÊcaptainsÊfromÊdifferentÊschoolsÊincludingÊBrightÊP-12ÊCollegeÊwentÊdownÊ
toÊPioneerÊParkÊforÊaÊdayÊfullÊofÊrespecƞulÊrelaƟonships. 

StudentsÊstartedÊtheÊdayÊoffÊbyÊsiƫngÊatÊaÊtableÊwithÊspecialÊbooksÊthatÊweÊwouldÊwriteÊandÊdrawÊin.ÊAŌerÊeveryoneÊwasÊ
seƩledÊdownÊtheÊschoolÊcaptainsÊfromÊeveryÊschoolÊintroducedÊthemselves.ÊTheÊschoolÊcaptainsÊfromÊWandiligongÊgaveÊ
usÊallÊacƟviƟesÊfromÊourÊbooks.ÊWeÊhadÊtoÊworkÊtogetherÊasÊaÊtableÊtoÊfinishÊoffÊtheÊassignedÊtask.ÊAllÊofÊtheÊstudentsÊhadÊ
lotsÊofÊfun.ÊWeÊgotÊtoÊtalkÊtoÊotherÊstudentsÊfromÊotherÊschoolsÊduringÊtheÊ30ÊminuteÊbreaks.”ÊBy Mya B. 
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PRIMARY STATE ATHLETICS CHAMPIONSHIPS 

TECH TALK 

CHOIRS SPRING FESTIVAL PERFORMANCE 

On Saturday the 29th of October, the Prep-Year 2 
and Year 3-6 Choirs performed at the Bright 
Fireworks night, which was part of the Spring 
FesƟval. Both groups performed very well, in slightly 
wet condiƟons to an appreciaƟve audience.  

Here in the picture you can see both choirs combined 
performing.  

CongratulaƟons to all the students who were 
involved and thanks to the families that came to 
watch them on the day. 

Eleanor Chlebna in Year 4 was the fastest qualifier from the Ovens and MiƩa Division 
AthleƟcs in the 1500m event. As a result of the cancelled Hume Region AthleƟcs, Eleanor 
was the number one seed and deservedly qualified for the State Championships last 
Wednesday.  

Amongst an extremely compeƟƟve field of the state’s best middle-distance runners, 
Eleanor finished in 10th posiƟon and can proudly say that she put in her very best effort 
and is one of Victoria’s top 10 best 1500m runners in her age group! All at Bright P-12 
College are so proud of this achievement and sure that this is the first of many running 
accomplishments.  

CongratulaƟons to Theo G, Xavier P and Ingrid B for finishing 2nd in their respecƟve 
events at the divisional event, with the cancelled regional event meaning that they were 
unable to progress, but we look forward to these talented athletes once again doing 
their best next year. 

It is amazing to see how far Technology has evolved over the last 70+ years. Just compare the two pictures below which 
shows a computer from the 1950s and inside an iPhone14 (2022).    
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INTER-YEAR LITERACY 

PREP EXCURSION 
On Wednesday the 26th of October, our Prep students were invited to the Bright town library to watch The Vegetable 
Plot band. This was an Alpine Shire Council organised event to celebrate Children’s Week. Students enjoyed a fun, 
interacƟve music session where they listened and danced to songs about vegetables.  

This week Ms Farmer and Ms Leonard challenged the Year 9’s to have a reading and wriƟng session with the Year 4’s. 
The Year 9’s shared their favourite picture story books with the Year 4’s and then the Year 4’s showed their buddies 
their creaƟve wriƟng. Most buddies also started wriƟng stories together in pairs – this was so fun we are going to do 
it again next Monday. We look forward to reading their shared stories. 
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GERMAN EXCHANGE 

“WeÊareÊoverÊhalfwayÊthroughÊtheÊ10-weekÊGermanÊexchange. 

GermanyÊandÊAustraliaÊareÊextremelyÊdifferent.ÊOneÊofÊtheÊmainÊdifferencesÊ
betweenÊbothÊcountriesÊisÊtheÊabilityÊtoÊvisitÊdifferentÊcountriesÊwithoutÊtooÊ
muchÊpalaver.ÊItÊisÊsoÊeasyÊandÊaÊnormalÊpartÊofÊlife.ÊWeÊonlyÊdriveÊaroundÊ30Ê
minutesÊandÊareÊinÊAustria.ÊDrivingÊfromÊGermanyÊtoÊAustriaÊisÊtheÊsameÊasÊ
drivingÊfromÊAlburyÊtoÊWodonga.ÊThisÊisÊamazingÊforÊaÊlotÊofÊdifferentÊindustries,Ê
includingÊtheÊequineÊindustry.ÊIt’sÊeasyÊforÊpeopleÊtoÊimportÊdifferentÊbreedsÊ
fromÊallÊoverÊEurope.ÊHowever,ÊthisÊwouldÊmakeÊmeÊextremelyÊpoorÊasÊIÊwouldÊ
endÊupÊwithÊaÊherdÊofÊhorses,ÊandÊnowhereÊtoÊputÊthem.ÊItÊisÊalsoÊgreatÊforÊtheÊ
foodÊsideÊofÊthingsÊbecauseÊGermanyÊisÊsoÊcloseÊtoÊItalyÊandÊtheÊpizza,ÊpastaÊandÊ
coffeeÊareÊamazingÊhere.” ÊBy Ava McK. 

“IÊhaveÊbeenÊinÊGermanyÊsinceÊearlyÊAprilÊthisÊyear.ÊIÊwasÊgivenÊtheÊopportunityÊtoÊjoinÊ
theÊotherÊexchangeÊmembersÊforÊtheÊthree-monthÊexchangeÊandÊIÊtookÊitÊstraightÊ
away.ÊMyÊƟmeÊsoÊfarÊhasÊbeenÊinteresƟngÊandÊextremelyÊrelaxing.ÊI’veÊmetÊsomeÊ
awesomeÊpeopleÊandÊseenÊlotsÊofÊcoolÊthings.ÊIÊthoughtÊIÊmightÊshareÊmyÊfavouriteÊwithÊ
you.ÊObviouslyÊsportÊinÊgeneralÊisÊveryÊcommonÊinÊmostÊEuropeanÊcountriesÊbutÊI’mÊ
preƩyÊsureÊSoccerÊisÊnumberÊ1.ÊEspeciallyÊinÊGermany. 

ÊIÊhaveÊbeenÊluckyÊenoughÊinÊtheÊlastÊ7ÊmonthsÊtoÊhaveÊbeenÊtakenÊtoÊ3ÊsoccerÊgames.Ê
OneÊinÊDortmundÊaÊcityÊcloseÊtoÊwhereÊmyÊgrandpaÊlives,ÊandÊtheÊotherÊtwoÊhereÊinÊ
Bayern.ÊSoccerÊinÊGermanyÊisÊtreatedÊkindÊofÊlikeÊAFLÊinÊAustralia.ÊMostÊsmallÊtownsÊ
haveÊtheirÊownÊclubs,ÊregionsÊhaveÊtheirÊownÊleagues,ÊVFLÊandÊthenÊAFLÊetc.ÊForÊSoccerÊ
hereÊinÊGermanyÊit’sÊquiteÊsimilar,ÊeveryÊtownÊhasÊtheirÊownÊclubÊthenÊtheÊleaguesÊgoÊ
upÊalthoughÊGermanyÊhasÊaÊlotÊmoreÊranksÊ(5thÊLeague,Ê4thÊLeagueÊ3rdÊLeagueÊandÊ
thenÊcomesÊtheÊBundesliga).ÊAlmostÊeveryÊfamilyÊsupportsÊoneÊteamÊwithÊtheÊfatherÊ

alwaysÊbeingÊtheÊmostÊsupporƟve,ÊalmostÊlikeÊanotherÊfamily!ÊIÊmustÊsayÊevenÊthoughÊyourÊteamÊmightÊbeÊlosingÊit’sÊ
alwaysÊfunnyÊtoÊseeÊtheÊfamily’sÊreacƟonÊtoÊaÊgoalÊscoredÊ
againstÊthemÊetc. 

TheÊspiritÊinsideÊtheÊStadiumsÊisÊdifferentÊtoÊAustralia.ÊÊ
AlthoughÊtheÊstadiumsÊareÊsmaller,ÊtheÊfansÊareÊcrazyÊandÊtheyÊ
chantÊthroughÊtheÊenƟreÊgame,ÊevenÊifÊthey’reÊlosing.ÊJustÊlikeÊ
inÊAustralia,ÊaÊbeerÊandÊsomethingÊtoÊeatÊisÊalwaysÊhad,ÊinÊ
GermanyÊit’sÊusuallyÊaÊsausageÊ(Currywurst)ÊwithÊchips.ÊItÊisÊ
reallyÊquiteÊanÊamazingÊexperienceÊtoÊwatchÊaÊsoccerÊmatchÊinÊ
Germany.”ÊBy Yannick P. 



 9 

 

 

STORIES FROM OUR LIBRARY 
When the two puggles hatched, they looked exactly the same. But it wasn’t too long before that changed! Just how 
different could they be? When Spike and Ducky leŌ the burrow, everyone whispered, 'That's the strangest platypus ever.' 
Michelle Guzel’s heart-warming story teaches lessons about tolerance and acceptance, and also about how families can 
be chosen. Even before they find out why he’s spiky and likes to eat ants instead of yabbies, the platypuses accept Spike 
as part of their family wholeheartedly, and they never look down on him for his differences.  

ART EXHIBITION 
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FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE 

INFORMATION FOR PARENTS 
If you hold a valid means-tested concession card or are a temporary foster parent, you may be eligible for CSEF. A 
special consideraƟon category also exists for asylum seeker and refugee families.  

The allowance is paid to the school to use towards expenses relaƟng to camps, excursions or sporƟng acƟviƟes for 
the benefit of your child. 

New applicants should contact the school office to obtain a CSEF applicaƟon form or download from 
www.educaƟon.vic.gov.au/csef  

If you applied for the CSEF at your child's school in 2022, you do not need to complete an applicaƟon form in 
2023 unless there has been a change in your family circumstances.  

· new student enrolments; your child has started or changed schools in 2023 or you did not apply in 2022. 

· changed family circumstances, such as a change of custody, change of name, concession card number, or 
new siblings commencing at the school in 2023. 

ApplicaƟons close June 2023 

If you have any queries, please don’t hesitate to contact Jenni – Jennifer.sgambelloni@educaƟon.vic.gov.au  

COMMUNITY NOTICES 
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COMMUNITY NOTICES 

School Crossing Supervisor (Bright) 
A rewarding opportunity exists at Council for a casual school crossing supervisor in Bright.  

Make a difference to our community by supervising our school crossings during school terms in the morning and/or 
the aŌernoon to assist students and families to travel safely to and from school.  

How you’ll make a difference 

Make a difference to our community by supervising our school crossings during school terms in the morning and/or 
the aŌernoon to assist students and families to travel safely to and from school. 

Our ideal candidate 

To be successful in the role, applicants will possess 

· Sound communicaƟon skills 

· Excellent interpersonal skills 

· Experience working with children or the general public 

· The ability to follow road safety procedures and laws 

· The ability to get to the school crossing (someƟmes at short noƟce) 

Applicants will need to meet the physical requirements of the posiƟon as well as undergo a police check and have (or 
have lodged an applicaƟon for) a Working with Children Check (WWCC). 

Training will be provided. 

Apply now 

· Casual posiƟon, based in Bright 

· School days 5 days per week (pick up and drop off Ɵmes) 

· Flexibility with number of shiŌs 

· Contact Toby Seymour (Community and RecreaƟon Officer) Phone, 0427 837 502 

Opening and Closing Dates 

Thursday, 27 October, 2022 to Thursday, 10 November, 2022 

For more informaƟon, visit hƩps://www.alpineshire.vic.gov.au/council/careers/current-vacancies/school-crossing-
supervisor-bright 

hƩps://forms.gle/zKJWu485vyRre11e8  
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12B Barnard Street, Bright  

Ph: (03) 5750 1777  

www.bangtoyshop.com.au 

Call Phil, Glenn and the team: 035755 1589 

8.30 am – 5.30 pm Mon-Fri  - Shop 4, 1a Camp Street, Bright 

E: info@alpinebuildingpermits.com.au 

Alpine Building Permits & Consultants  
For prompt, reliable and efficient building 

permits and inspecƟons 

P BushfireÊmanagementÊadvice,Ê
reports 

P RegulatoryÊbuildingÊadvice 

P Pre-purchaseÊinspecƟons 

P FireÊandÊlifeÊsafetyÊreports 

P State-wideÊbuildingÊpermitÊservice 

P OwnerÊbuilderÊadviceÊandÊpermits 


